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Trevor Pescud 

Geoff Pritchard 
Sam Kronja 

Wayne Jackson 
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Ray Montgomery 

Ross Capes 
Charlie Pratt 
John Devine 

4mpires Trainers 
Warren South 

Bryn Jones 
Graham Maynard 

Honorary Doctor 
Cohn Hughes 

Selection Committee 

	

David Johnson 	Mike Ball 

	

Max Osborn 	Main Peacock 
Neville Lewis 

Umpires Observers 
Trevor Rees Brian Cobb 

Greg Sinclair Peter Dawson 
Dennis Miller Don Jensen 

Ron Bayens Doug Scott 
Stewart Tempest Trevor Henderson 

Trevor Cant Colin Raynor 
Roy Ferguson 



Meetings 
• 	 - s Attended . 	aH. 	ies Possible 

• 	 Gan 10 1 11 
11 - 11 

its 	
L.U1iJ 11 - 11 
Way n e 	irn 10 1 11 

rid 	1 7 4 11 
9 2 11 

It... 	•... J Oui. 	iu 

Sam Kronja 9 2 11 
Trevor Garrett 11 11 
Geoff Pritchard 10 1 11 
Trevor Pescud 10 1 11 

Assoc ion Office arers Since 1964 

Year President Secretary er 4stt 
ara 

1964 B. Rigg L. Na 	n 
1965 B. Rigg L. Na H. 

1966 B. Rigg G. McComish 13. 	.•. , 	wn 
1967 B. R. G. McComish i, 	:rtino 
1968 C. 1-1 G. MeComish ,1 	. 

1969 J. D G. McComish I, 	an 
i97() R. V' 	field P Pustkuchen .. 	- 

1971 R. Whitfield P. Pustkuchen B. Williai bei 	id 
1972 R. Whitfield P. PustkJien * B. Wi1!:LH bei  
1973 R. Whitfield P. Pustkuchen r bei 
1974 R. Capes P. Pustkuchen . 	i .  

1975 R. Capes P. Pusekuchen B. Col , R. 
1976 R. Capes P. Pustkuchen B. Col. D. V 
1977 R. Capes P. Pustkuchen D.. 	. D. Waken 
1978 R. C P. Pustkuchen D. As.i T. 	ant 
1979 R. C 	s P. Pustkuch"' D. Asi '1, Cant 
1980 J. Dc P. Pustkuchcn K. I 1 	c. A. MiraFwatia 

J. Dc 	a D. McComis..h K. Hoc 	d A. Mica.. ha 
1981 J. Dc D. McComis K. 	: 	coil A. MirahelIa 

J. M D McComi i  R 	e K 0 )rc o 1 
i4 1, 	' 	 . B. Açc'y R. I D. Green 
1985 .. 	a R. Gr 	. R. I 	. B. Grimmad 
1986 R. Gr 	Ln R. I 	.. G. Palmer 

R. B 	. 	. L. Co .. 	ir C. Shimmon 
I R. Buck:.y L. P. Smith L. Putland 

a1I K. i-u P. Lith i. iPl 

chn 
 D. WI  ;ihaialds 

1.  D, WI ..fl 

1992 - a P. Frusher P. 	I 	ith J. !-T 	wirih 
1993 P. Frusher P. Smith J. Hauswirth 
1994 

Management Committee Meeting Attendances 



Boundary Umpires 	Goal Umpires 

BABINALL Steve BERRY Dean 
BERGERSEN Tig *BISHOP Gil 
BOOTH Doug CETINICH Frank 
BROOKES Matthew CHRISTENSEN Jay 
COLE,  S Alison *DAVIS Bob 
EGGLESTON Ken EVANS Malcolm 
FRANCHINA Tony FERGUSON Geoff 
FRUSHER Peter GILMORE Andrew 
GOOCH Daniel GREEN Doug 
GOOCH Tim HAUSWIRTH John 
HALL Todd HEANEY Denis 
FIENDRIE Wayne *HENDRTIF Rob 
HULL Neil HUGHES Colin 
JESSUP Nathan JACKSON Wayne 
LAPIERRE Alain JEFFERS Peter 

NFUZERLING Peter MARTINO Cos  

O'NEILL Phil MORGAN Bob 
POOLLEY Peter PATERSON Len 
PORTEOUS John PESCUD Trevor 
PUTLA ND Leith PINNELL David 
ROBERTS Bernard- SHAWCROSS Colin 

kils:11' 

iifl; 

Field Umpires 

BALL Brendon 
BINKS Adam 
BUCKINGHAM Neville 
BURNS Andrew 
BUTLER Rob 
DARBY Neil 
DAWE Cameron 
FRENCH Wayne 
GARRETT Trevor 
GILBEE Gregory 
GILL Andrew 
GILL Simon 
HADJIMIHALAKIS 
Byron 
HISLOP Alan 
KRONJA Sam 
McQUEEN Gregor 
NEILL Norman 
ODEA Murray 
O'REILLY Dave 
PRIEST Tim 
PRiTCHARD Geoff 
REPPER Peter 
SCROOP Greg 
SLOCOMBE Chris 
SMITH Ian 
STARCEVICH Darren 
STOCKDEN Troy 
VERNON Grant 
WALKER Steve 
WALLINGTON Brett 
WAWNGTON Dean 
WALSH Peter 
WARREN Mark 
ZOCH Ray 

* Denotes Life Members 

L me Games t ME 	iers 
The following 	-- a number of c H 	Nhu )urn  embers have officiated 1ncludes AFL 
games which own in brackets). 

Year o. 	of League 	im 	otal leagee 
Field Umpire entr easons in 	19 gaLs 
BINKS Ada 5 15 
.UTLEK 6 0 6 
DAWTC. 	crc 6 19 28 
FRENCF 	/ay 5 14 21 
GARFUTfH 11 22 157 (16) 
GILL 	mon 1990 3 17 22 
I{AOJ1i.FLH Byron 198, 9 1 37 
KIT•JAS. 6 24 91 
PRL 1 117 P ff (1 7 20 34 
REPP I 7 19 92 (2) 
SCROOFG 1987 7 22 117 (17) 
STAR I 	) 5 2 9 
WAL1JNG]O irett 1990 4 6 6 
VERY' 	irant 9 25 197 (98) 
ZOCI-. 19 Z, 12 9 37 

Boun- 	mires 
BA 	.1 	. 198 6 22 60 
BE 	. 1987 7 19 126 (16) 
PR.. 	CiHNI. 198 5 24 77 (19) 

• 	fl 	Pe tr 1986 8 22 142 (24) 
IH Daniel 1992 2 19 21 (3) 

C7, IH'Jn 1992 2 20 23 
1988 6 18 38 

zcnp 
	

than 1992 2 1 1 
h' 	' 1993 1 11 11 

Jçnr:jj 	er 1979 15 0 25 
(.. EOUSJohn 5 15 29 
U• 	.i\NI) Leith 1/7 7 0 40 

TR'iS Ber 	' 100 8 13 68 (4) 
HIAS M Ic 1 	1 1991 3 9 30 

TLThmini -  1983 10 1 69 (2) 

i)ean 1993 1 3 3 
OP Gil 1971 23 16 *177 

JT 	N1C1IFra.nk 195 9 18 105 (10) 
CE 	i 	SI N 1 10 2 70 
DAVL lImb 18 11 60 
FE 	Ij luN C,  co 13 3 3 
HALl. 	IR.TH John 9 23 70 
HE.... 	''(Denis I 16 4 7 
fiRNDRI.ERob 1979 15 17 108 (31) 

..iESCoii. 9 9 36 
JA.TSON' :. 4 7 10 
ITT 	m)D 5 20 38 

Va 23 7 42 
MOR 	b 6 17 46 
PESCUD i -evor 1 	',7 7 16 74 (6) 
SMITH I ml 1916 17 19 184 (42) 
TFlOMAImJarry 1991 3 5 5 
TILL! 	i ue1 I 987 7 4 19 

, hop's total includes 125 League 	:ms as a Boundary Umpire 
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ID {ears Service 
Trevor Garrett 
Jay Christensen 
Dominic White 

u Games 
John Hausv, L  

Steve Babin 
Bob Davis 



State of Origin 
Rob Hendrie 
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Teal Cup Representative 
Geoff Pritchard 

State Schoolboy Representative 
Mark Warren 



As the curtain closes on 1993, we congratulate 
those umpires who achieved the ultimate in being 
selected to officiate in Grand Finals. 

As 1 said at the Grand Final Dinner Dance, all 
umpires shou id be congratulated for participating 
this year. Success and satisfaction in umpiring 
should come from having had the courage to have 
a go and knowing that you gave your best. 

The last twelve months have seen dramatic 
change in umpiring. I would like to briefly 
revisit some of those changes and then look 
ahead to the challenges of 1994. 

David Johnson Director of Unipirin 

The long awaited appointment of Da\i'l 
Johnson as Director of Umpiring finally came in 
October 1992. 

The efforts of Ron Buckey and previous 
coaches were outstanding, but were always 
limited by the fact that they could not be dedicated 
to the task on a full time basis. 

David's full time appointment has brought 
greater stability and a sense of direction to 
umpiring in W.A. and David has repeatedly 
demonstrated a commitment to working closely 
with the W.A.N.F.L.U.A. in my role as 
President I am enormously grateful to David for 
that support. 

I am sure David would recognise that 1993 
was a learning curve for all of us, particularly 
with the combination of an inexperienced 
umpiring panel and an inexperienced coaching 
panel. 

One thing without question is dedication to the 
task from all quarters and we look forward to 
Season 1994 with excitement. 

Training Venue 

Training was relocated from Harold Rossiter 
Park to Ernest Johnson Oval in South Perth. 

At the time of the previous Committee 
negotiating our relocation, the South Perth City 
Council had lead us to believe that Trinity 
Aquinas Football Club would be moved away 
from Ernest Johnson Oval and that we would be 
the primary winter tenant, sharing with the Junior 
Football Club. 

We recognise that training conditions were 
less than satisfactory due to the appalling state in 
which the Trinity Aquinas Football Club 
continually left the change rooms and can be 
assured that this situation will be remedied next  

year when Trinity Aquinas will relocate to the ii 
new oval and social rooms near Collier Park. 

Whilst many rumours have been circulatci 
regarding Leederville Oval, we have had neithei 
confirmation, nor even an approach from the 
West Australian Football Commission regardin 
our relocation to Leederville Oval. 

Following our relocation to Ernest Johnson 
Oval at the start of Season 1993, we negotiated 
an arrangement with the Civic Centre Bowlint 
Club providing every umpire with Social 
membership and access to the fantastic social 
facilities at that club. 

We have enjoyed an excellent relationship 
with the Bowling Club and must thank Hilnia 
Repacholi, her committee and membership h 
their generous hospitality. 

Sponsorship 

AMPOL continued to show outstandinp 
support to the W.A.N.F.L.U.A. and we would 
like to recognise their support. 

I would personally like to thank Mark Em a 
and particularly Ross Benzie for their support ii 
developing a new structure for our Umpirna 
Awards, which included a magnificent televisa a 

and video set being awarded to the Fir 
Boundary and Goal Umpire of the Year. 

Rick Hart joined us for the first time this yet 
by arrangement through David Johnson. Thc a 

contribution of television and video equipment 
contributed significantly to the coaching aid' 
from which all umpires benefited. 

W.A,N.F.L.U.A. Committee 

We are fortunate in umpiring to attrai 
individuals of the calibre of those gentlemen 
represented on our Committee. 

WN 	III pvv,ttue a yfc-L YVNLIL 4vt duoul r ;reat 	I mul l, s 

I will not name them all, but would like to 
offer each my personal thanks for their support. 

Special thanks must go to Peter Frusher 
(Secretary), John Hauswirth (Social Secretary) 
and Paul Smith (Treasurer) for the contribution 
they made this season. 

Merribrook 1994 
One of our initiatives this year was to search 

for a catalyst which would embrace the spirit of 
change within the Umpires Association and 
elevate us as a team to improve umpiring 
standards across the board. It is hoped that this 
will ultimately be reflected through increased 
participation at A.F.L. level by members of this 

Association, although Merribrook is very much 
oriented towards the success of every umpire as 
part of our W.A.N.F.L.U,A. team. 

Trevor Garret has done an enormous amount 
of work in identifying Merribrook as the most 
appropriate challenge for our team. 

As Season 1993 closes and we look ahead to 
1094 there should be a sense of great 
expectation regarding the Merribrook 
programme. Ultimately, no venture of this 
nature can be successful without the 
commitment of the participants. The 
tremendous spirit and morale which were 
captured at the 1993 Grand Final Dinner Dance 
make me excited at our prospects. 

Roll on 1994! 

I 

We specialise in: 

f1i !1 11 11111111 41111:11111111! 	[111111! 	1117111 ,  

ALL ACCOUNTING SERVICES 
(Including the preparation of Financial Statements) 

As a former League Boundary Umpire, Mark Power can ensure you 
obtain the maximum tax deductions for your umpiring activities 

For Professional and Personal Service, contact MARK POWER 

315 Rokeby Rd, Subiaco 
Phone: 381 2868 
A/H: 444 7811 
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Field: 	 Brett Wallington 

Boundary: 	Nathan Jessup 
David Mason 

Goal: 	 Geoff Ferguson 
Dean Berry 
Garry Thomas 



Secretrys PaeH= 

On behalf of the Management Committee I 
present for your consideration the Secretary's 
Report for 1993. 

As anticipated, the appointment of a full time 
Director of Umpiring has been of great benefit to 
our Association. The appointment of David 
Johnson has enabled our members to have 
someone on call at all times, through which they 
can make enquiries, express opinions and above 
all - be heard. David should he well satisfied with 
his performance in this new role, bin knowine 
him, he will not be resting dunn t the nib sea eon, 
but will be developing new .nainatwes, and 
strategies to implement these in the nit ri season. 
Congratulations on a job well done. 

The commencement of pre-season saw at a 
new training venue in Ernest Johnson Rename in 
South Perth and although satisfactory in some 
aspects, the change room facilities were below 
standard and the social facilities were not 
practical. Our President, Grant Vernon, took this 
concern on board and through several ana;etings 
and much negotibont at towabie arrangtnwn. 
fkarehcoming with trw nvic Centre Bowline knob 
in respect to the !atto. Both pardee prospeank be' 
the agreement -ao CCBC through increared bar 
tradieka and the WANiYLUI\ through a generous 
sponsomahip deal, bonding our loceinon ne:r 
rearee I am seen tbw arena anment cviii en 

ba tledged laster; ow: rice Prenid a 
tan an unenveniba b an or ogotbatian ta, 

aO reompt p of Suidalen lea nit uUj.L aS.. 

ko Lean's credit .1 to that ci; banana 's, this 'nan 
prior Ii......e c:an.rac .....lent of the 

reason r.nA has proceeded wba: :" minimum of 
roblems throughout the '.' :n:..nn. Rob's 

experience w!l be missed next yeai ac I—-, has 
decided to rmire from the Vice Pre5boency, 
ending hir a :")nd Stint on the Committee in 

yea:... 

financial position is again a very 
favourable 1- ne and much of the credit for this 
rests with our astute Treasurer, Paul Smith. He 

" not only managed the fiscal dealings of the 
- ....ociation but has been involved with other 
awmcts including fund raising, salary structure, 
anneal functions and especial tring for 
the bom..rbo., Thanks. tn.. ...t a-n; nip Paul, 

a a  tintbol 1w sac a :ma 1w a - hen and 
A tat; ear cInema 

After two years an; our Social liecranamy, John 
Hauswiith has decided to dedicate more time to 
his umpiring and to his new home. Once again 
John has done an excellent job with our social  

cileidarand really excelleal Silt  the selectio; ; a 
two i.li;.ilJ.tt .;..;CVICS mr tea movie nights a 
')o( 	 t n 	t 	', r ttin 
spend SC; ntuch time ts and a; a 

leceiving full supeori tkoni the ne.e;nhershit; 
have you supported John this i..ea..;r 

A huge vote of tnanks is dan an the nan; 
Pv94C whosuppo.rteri John from another angle 
that of assistance; for the nu.in. ;;;nht (Tree;; 
bmnta evorha-scud and the i; band. mad help-en'.; 

.fer Wednesday evenings culinary deli:ah;'. 
cain l.na, (loy, Betty, Liz, Iterre.'.. Yvonn; - 

a.m.a 
T.n.t 	ffn;aa;w:;e maceden 	be;;; 

boa t: atitJm.aena race nile ink; - ear:, 
01" 
	

it 	 I ear 
:tch: ,,; baa b' 	;. 	a:.., 	;-;' -O. to 	hi 

AMIk.)L spor;a.ow..i  
each week, wa;; '; atniic uiciesinig anu someti ;'oa . 
controversial ar.aales. Trevor Pescud tear.;:: 
with TC to organise the quiz night and 
responsible for selling the Association 
mercha'k..': (look for the new fashion staten:. 
in 	::yne Jackson has been responsib. 
for ccaim. the the Yearbook advertising: 
a variety of other tasks, Sam Kronja given a 
task of planning to camp and making sure it 
smoothly. Trevor Garrett was allocate. aie f: 
liaison pot 'B-". and in addition has nan b:.:." 
with his 	:1.  "amittee plan-Hg 	i ln 
fitness prea..':ar:...:.: camp to be hel: .. r Ma: ibronk 
Even tl'wc.nt; nitb person was ad-a.;.: .; :apec.ad.. 
task :.-,tf:'n",.:. -;,nt k: d as a tet.::; nan aS515.a;: 
othe 	nekeanve: a: 	abo:. 	well don:: to ala 
men 	,i' th.e Conuntea;. - 

To ttie four gentlemen who give of their tine' 
so graciously to suprnma our reenebers at the 
tribunal hnarings,and I refer to emne other tb;; 
Ray Montgamery, Ross Capes, Charlie Pro; 

and John Devine, I thank you very much. It is a 
time consuming and often frustrating task and this 
year we saw cases held after every round of 
fixtures with up to ten hearings on one evening. I 
hope that you can see fit to continue this service to 
our Association next year. 

In their honorary capacity, 'Doe' Cohn 
Hughes, 'Physio' Tony Chamberlain and 'Chiro' 
Chris Prosser on behalf of the Association I thank 
you for your support and commitment to 
umpiring. A special farewell to Chris who is 
heading East and will not be with us next season 
but I trust you will leave us in good hands at your 
clinic. 

Much has already be written and spoken about 
the fantastic support we continue to receive itom 
our major sponsor in .AMPOL but it would be 
remiss of me not to add the heartfelt thanks of all 
oar members to the long list of accolades. With 
the introduction or the new umorms in ANWOL 
colours, umpire of the round jackets (AMPOL 
Max) and culminating in the umpire of the year 
awards, we have certainly been the winners this 
season. To Mark Kevin, Ross Benzie and the 

110 N POWELL CAF. 

great Australian company 
AMPOL, I would like to thank you and 

encourage you to continue your support for 
-many years to come. 

A big welcome to our new sponsors this year 
in Rick Hart Discounts who have provided the 
Association with AV equipment to assist in the 
development of umpiring in this State, To Rick 
Hart and Grant Murdoch I thank you on behalf 
of the Association a id trust that you support will 
continua an rile future.. 

On the uI'ipining side, I think that this year 
has baee;a a developmental one and that the results 
will be seen in the years to corne.To all umpires 
who achieved ineir personal goals this year, well 
done, and to those who achieved 'finals and 
ultimately the Grand Final, congratulations. 

On n';y retirement as secretary -1 would like to 
thank all Committee persons with whom I have 
worked in the past and to wish all involved in 
umpiring a prosperous festive season and a 
happy and successful 1994. 

Peter Frusher 

",:"NET' 

INDIVIDUAL DESIGN and 

SUPERIOR QUALITY & WORKMANSHIP 

FREE MEASURE AND QUOTE 

at Unit 5, 1 Roberts Rd, Osborne Park 
Phone: 444 7606 
or A/I- I: 448 4383 



With the 	rnlining of a 	3s is year, the 
Eric Hood twd which 	previously 
awarded to the 	Proaiiag Boundary 
Umpire, is now awarcico,, to the Most improved 
Boundary Umpire. This change of course was 
approved by the legeni ry Don 'Winkie" 
Wakenshaw, the Operations Manager for Eric 
Hood Painting Contractors, 

The worthy recipient of the award for 1993, 
Nathan Jessup, is just one of many young men 
who are filtering into the boundary ranks with an 
athletics background. Nathan displayed his 
prowess as a runner by winning the Parmelia 
Shield for the 10 Km race at the pre-season 
fitness camp—no easy feat when competing 
against the likes of Tig Bergersen, Greg Scroop, 
Stewart Tempest and Sam Kronja. 

After mastering the finer points of bou:dary 
umpiring, it was not long before Nathan had 
progressed to Reserves and as then given a taste 
of League in the tL'i ml. 

To cap off an exciti debut season, Natan 
was selected to officiate in lu Colts Grand FiuuL 
He performed admirably 'sal given that he tkcs 
this experience with hu into next season he 
should become a regular r ember of the League 
panel, with aspirations to AFL in thu near future. 

Congratulations Nathan on your achievements 
this year and all the best for continued success in 
1994. 

IA NiUft-- —a7A J4$[ 

SIGN WRITIi TG 

SCREENPRINTING 

DOMESTIC & INDUSTRIAL 

Previous Recipients 

19 Y r.k 1 9 Dave Roberts 
& Richard Hooker 

1983 u 	Be Whitu 1989 Andrew Neale 
1984 B ve 	mrrings 1990 Tony Franchina 
985 Uve 	tcaIfe 1991 Michael Thomas 

l9hh 2unard Roberts 1992 Matt Reed 
& Greg Taylor 1993 Nathan Jessup 

1987 Tig Bergersen 

FOR OBLIGATION FREE QuoTES 
CONTACT PERTH OR GOLDFIELDS 

FAX 335 3989 PERTH 

PERTH 	 PERTH 
Andre Pullens 	 Don Wakenshaw 
PH: 335 4481 	 (090)27 1425 

Mobile Phone: 018 912 692 



Tre :urers Report 

payment 	count. It was finally paid to 
allow the Vie Park Cricket Club to start 
extensions to the clubrooms. 

Yearbook advertising looks to have fallen 
from 1992, however, 1992 has both the 1990 
and 1991 advertising revenue recorded in the 
same year. 

Two other items on the accounts reflect fund 
raising that was done for the 1994 Training 
Camp at Merribrook. These are the Raffle 
($2,444 profit) and Chook Lotto ($380 profit). 
Combined with the $900 that members have 
deposited for the camp represents a large chunk 
of what is required to stage this event. Any 
members that have not paid their $25 deposit can 
do so on AGM night. 

The Associations funds are in good 
condition which will enable us to provide 
facilities for you when a permanent home for 
umpiring is decided upon. 

In closing I would like to thank Trevor 
Pescud and Trevor Cant on the excellent job they 
did once again with the Quiz Night. The money 
that was raised went toward the GFDD and all 
who attended that event got value for money. 
Thank you also to John Hauswirth for your 
efforts as Social Secretary and to Peter Frusher 
as Secretary. Since you are both retiring from 
the Committee this year I would like to 
personally thank you for your efforts over the 
past two years. You have left a big hole for 
others to fill. 

Thanks to all the wives/mothers/girlfriends 
who helped out in the kitchen this year. The 
service was excellent. 

Paul Smith (I think I'm taking your money 
again next year). 



Funds Position at 15 Octobr 193 
.1.992 1993 

$ $ 
Cheque Account 

327 Cash balance forward 3,424 
44,649 Cash receipts 36.626 
44,516 40,050 
41,552 Less cash payments 33,192 

3,424 	Cash balance at 15 October 6.587 

Investment Account 
13,473 Balance forward 15.647 
8,000 Deposits - 
1,175 Interest 708 

22,647 16,354 
7,000 Less trransfers to working account 2,000 

- 15,647 	Balancc at 15 October 14,354 

19,072 	Total Funds at 15 October 20,942 

Income and Expenditure Statemen 
Year ended 15 October 1993 

1992 1993 
$ Income $ 

9,196 Subscriptions 10,232 
1,175 Interest 720 

905 Commission 2,924 
2,243 Training Camp 2.87 1-) 

Trainin g  Camp '94 deposits 90() 
775 Panel Night 805 
257 Movie Nights 102 

1,265 Quiz Night 1,239 
400 Presentation Night 650 

4.410 Grand Final l)inner Dance 3,070 
173 Harry's Night 361 

2,585 Trophies 140 
304 Committee Entertainment 280 

1 .825 Yearbook Advertising 890 
300 Sponsorship 4.065 
257 Raffles 4,458 

53 Profit on merchandise (129) 
8,405 Bar trading 2,258 

Chook lotto 500 
423 Sundry 53 

34,951 Total Income 36,397 

1992 1993 
$ Expenditure $ 

102 Bank charges 182 
2,210 Training(  amp 1678 
3,556 Panel Night 3.956 
3,591 Presentation Night 4,494 
5,820 Grand Fii'ial l)inncr Dance 6.075 

Harry's Night 390 
4,529 Bar trading 1,858 

Chook iotto 120 
401 Postage and telephone 247 

1,370 Printing, and stationery 1,508 
121 Insurance 147 

Computer consuitiables 409 
Cleaning costs 200 

275 Donations 325 
1.500 Honoraria 1,300 

747 Cot niniuce Entertainment 1,00-7 

163 Film !'rucessing 199 

1,320 AR VA subscriptions 1,800 
Rental at HRP 1,98S 
'vte ( entre Bowling Club Membership 

Waces paid br WAFC 412 
1191 Tn.phies 1,097 

40 Raffle expenses 2,014 
278 Sundry 56 

1)eiaeeintenl e•\pensi' 
 

1,169 
28.214 'I(ta) 	monte 34 1 362 

6,737 	 V ,, ,. c,4, 	-ontc 	-r Kpenditure 	 2.035 

Balance &et at 15 October 199 
1992 1993 

$ Assets $ 
3.424 (ash at Bank 6.587 

15,647 Ri,nitble1n.simnt91dnxs(a 	60 1Z- I44 
7.775 Plant and Equipment 8.354 
1,681 Stock oil Hand 1,267 

28,527 30,562 
Accumulated Funds 

21,790 Balance at 15 October last year 28,527 
6.737 Excess Income over Expenditure this year 2.035 

28,527 30,562 

tTrn 	.x.ii 
I have examined the records and vouchers of the Western Australian National Football League Umpires 
Association (Inc.). The records are in order and any explanations that have been required were provided 
by the Association Treasurer. 

In my opinion the financial accounts are drawn up to give a true and fair view of the Associations affairs 
for the period 16 October 1992 and 15 October 1993. 

Den is Heaney 
Registered Company Auditor 
31 October 1993 



Yes, the last item for the 1993 social scene is 
this report. 

Once again, just like last year, it has been 
enjoyable one. Our pre-season camp at Sorrento 
started the season rolling. Thanks to the two new 
faces in Sam Kronja and Adam Peacock for 
organising the fitness side of the camp. Special 
mention also to Vinka for feeding us all and to her 
helpers in Terry Nielson, Brian Fewster, Don 
Wakenshaw, Barry McKenzie, John McKay and 
others. 

Then it was on to the Car Rally (our second). 
There were 30 cars doing the hills of Kalamunda 
until they found the clues leading them back to our 
home of 1993 the Civic Centre Bowling Club 
(CCBC). Another wonderful day and thanks to all 
those who attended. 

For the second year in a row D Day (Panel 
Night) was held at the Tawarri Lodge in 
Nedlands, with over 1(X) members in attendance. 
Special guest Bruce Yardley had everyone 
entertained with many anccdotes. Special thanks 
to Robin Dalby (the MC) and to Lois and her staff 
for the excellent meal. 

This year we had two high class movies in 
Indecent Proposal and Cliffhanger. Both were 
held at the New Oxford Cinema in Leederville 
with great attendances each time. 

Then came the Dynamic Duo in Trcvors Cant 
and Pescud who ran our annual Quiz Night. This 
year it was held at the CCBC with well over 150 
people in attendance. Thanks to all those who 
came forward and donated to our major fund 
raising night. 

Then came finals time so off to the Tawarri for 
our Presentation Night. Once again an excellent 
night with a special thank you to our MC, Geoff 
Pritchard. Also congratulations to all who gained 
selection for the finals and all the trophy winners. 

Now with only two functions to go one of 
them had to be Harry's Night. It was held at the 
Celtic Club again and as usual, Harry and May 

WNW 

with their he] rs turned on an exceilt spread 
for all those t-at attended. 

One week and one day later it was our big 
night, the Grand Final Dinner Dance, held at the 
Perth International Hotel. Even though it was a 
Sunday fixture, a large crowd was in attendance 
to enjoy our last function together for 1993. 

Special thanks to all the ladies who have 
helped feed our members from the kitchen at the 
CCBC each Wednesday. Joy Fisher, Liz Ball, 
Kerry Hendrie, Betty Stephens, and Yvonne 
Campbell, thank you on behalf of all our 
members and myself. 

To all members, thank you for attending all 
the functions which were held during the year, 
with special thanks to fellow committee 
members for their help during the year. 

Also thank you all for the fantastic years that 
I have had as Social Secretary, but the time has 
come for new blood on the social scene so I 
have decided to step aside. 

Finally I would like to wish all members, 
their wives, girlfriends and families a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year and I look 
forward to joining you all on your side of the 
fence in 1994. 

Im 



1mT 
Gentlemen, congratulations, firstly, to all 

umpires who achieved success in 1993. Those 
who represented the Association and umpiring 
statewide did very well in the Grand Finals and 
vindicated the faith shown in them when selected. 
The success of the Grand Finals culminated in a 
year of tremendous change and its fair to say that 
this has been well documented throughout this 
year. 

Accreditation 

Using the anra aT umpires camp at Sorrento as 
the launching pad for accreditation this year, we 
saw for the first time advisers form across the 
state come together and share ideas. Accreditation 
was implemented statewide and WA's 
involvement and success was quite significant. All 
Levels were implemented and in the long term 
umpiring standards will ontirme to imorove. For 
your information, belo. WA.' era ltsr 

	

Nominated 	Passed 
Level 1 	86 	59(69%) 
Level 	103 	70 (P8%) 
Level 	21 	5(24%) 
Level 	7 	4(58%) 

Congratulations to those who strove to 
improve. 

Development 

This year saw a series of workshops held in an 
effort to improve our standing in the sport of 
football, and the results, when implemented, will 
hold us in good stead for future years. The 
proposed development squads were not as 
successful, for numerous reasons, however four 
new faces will be seen on the track next :Jear so it 
wasn't a complete disaster. More time arid effort 
will see this area improve, for this will be the. 
lifeline for WAFL Umpiring. 

Well done to Geoff Pritchard (Teal Cup) and 
Mark Warren (State Schoolboys) who represented 
WA so well interstate. Both umpires have a very 
clear view of what is required after being exposed 
to the next level and should enjoy good careers. 

We saw the introduction of umpire exchanges 
in Anthony White (South West) and Cohn 
Chilcott (Amateurs) controlling reserves football 
this year and with further acceptance the benefits 
of this initiative are enormous, not so much at 
WAFL Level, but of the positives that flow as 
more and more umpires see an opportunity to 
umpire at a higher level. Their commitment 
increases and consequently the local umpiring 
panel as a whole improves. Personally I would 
like to see an extension of this next year with 

Other panels putting forward possible umpires 
for consideration. 

WA ras successful he its first state 
appearance and cogratuh'ti 	o Greg Scroop, 
Peter Frusher, Bernie Robe 	john Hauswirth 
and Bob Morgan for their efforts. Greg in 
particular showed good character to '"est he 
could put bind him the disap poi i innents of the 
pre-season and through hard work still achieve. 
Well done to nih What a mixed year for both 
Rob Flendrie and Paul Smith, both experiencing 
the highs of umpiring and lows associated with 
being overlooked. On your achievements 
gentlemen, congratulations. 

At AFL Level, Grant Vernon continued to 
add to his tally of Senior matches, and along 
with Trevor Garrett, Tony Franchina, Rob 
Hendrie, Paul Smith and Trevor Pescud 
perfomed admirably in a very competitive year. 

Congratulations to Bernie Roberts on your 
reselection after a year of frustration with injury 
and well done to our newest AFL Umpire in Dan 
Gooch; what a tremendous future he has, given 
his feet stay on the ground. 

With new standards now set, and everyone 
knowing what is expected both on and off the 
field, WA's involvement looks set to increase 
dramatically next year, and with Greg, Peter 
Repper and Sam Kronjn likely additions to the 
AFL squad, our representation is back to where 
it should rightly be. As I have stated from day 
one "you will pick yourself based on your 
efforts and nothing else". Upon reflection, it 
appears we may have had to take a step back, 
before we race forward. 

Whilst very inexperienced, the members who 
made up the management team this year were 
tremendous with their support of me and the  

am Ji 
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AMPOL - What can I say, you could be 
excused for thinking you've read all this before. 
Ho aever it would he remiss of me if we didn't 
acknowledge their magnificent contribution to 
acpniig With the new uniforms based around 

Leir corporate colours, a bigger emphasis on 
psomoting their support of football on all 
ospiring initiatives seminars, video's, 
dbnery and development journals etc., I 

believe they are finally being acknowledged 
dingly. During 19P4 further rdeas are 

r).5 jnoposed and it is hoped their support 
• 	tiiUC5. Thanks to your asscr*r' inn 
, sir ance, the umpire of the ve:r awnns too up 

running again and whamgriificent a teds 
were. Finally thank you to Mark Kevin :nd 

particular Ross Benzie, you made the job so 
niach easier. 

We were fortunate to gait support from Mr 
'P dart and his company, Rick Harts 
iuino Discount Warebouse, and through his 

yeses' Manager Grant Murdoch, TV's start 
I ens were supelied and what a great 

coaching tool they proved to be. 
'Vith interest in football increasing at an 

. irmnous rate it is hoped that both our span me 

Future Planning 
Finally, it is appropriate that I outline our 

future plans for WA Umpiring. We will pursue 
Leederville Oval as the home of Umpiring in 
the State. Umpire exchanges will continue in 
the search for outstanding talent. Emphasis on 
the psychological profile of umpires is in the 
pipeline, posters are being printed and 
brochures to follow. More involvement by 
WAFL Umpires at clinics, club training, 
further development of observers, feedback to 
'H 1pires and a general emphasis on selling 
ourselves. Lcn, do the shop front and get it 
right, and. others will want to conic and have a 
look. I.; simpass in this shop front, you have 

understand the role you play and how 
y ortanl that everything we do, can be 

car royed if not supported by yourselves. 
Thank you ii for your outstanding 

s" caution this year, a year of much change. 
is entremely rewarding to work with such 

conmitted people and I promise to do my 
utmost to see you achieve what you so richly 
deserve. 

Best wishes to you and your family, during 
the festive season. 

L/ 'liD JOHNSON 
Ste'-3 Director of Umpiring 

BANIRSIA til fCHENS 

- iou lice dsisifu • quote hi your home or visit our showroom 

New kitchens Custon built 

Factory direct prices Frieudy, personal service 

350 5122 

or A/tI (09) 367 8570' Fax (09)458 3902 
Rnnk-zin Kitriwn 'Y70 Wolchrinnl Prg1 (cfe' ('lcrwto hf\ iAh1cimc*cl 



1993 uMPIRING SURVEY 
Summary of Numeric Results 

Field Responses 28 
Boundary Responses 12 
Goal Responses 24 
Management Responses 7 
Total 71 	97 Handed Out = 74% 

ItISPI1[I 

UNIFORMS 
1. 	Pre-season 

Field 8 10 3 
Boundary 2 5 1 
Goal 6 11 2 
Management 3 2 0 
Total 19 28 6 

Comment - would prefer lighter shirts in summer. Different colour or white not yellow. 

DEVELOPMENT 
1. 	Meetings 

Field 	17 10 0 
Boundary 	6 6 0 
Goal 	11 12 2 
Management 	0 4 0 
Total 	34 32 2 

Comment - more preparation required, short and sharp. Smaller groups and more one on one, more 
regular, fort nightly most favoured. 

2, 	Venue 
Field 	14 12 2 
Boundary 	7 4 1 
Goal 	3 17 4 
Management 	0 2 3 
Total 	24 35 10 

Comment - isolated from noise of other groups a pre-requisite, Leederville again touted, or Scout 
Hall if staying at Ernest Johnson. 

3. 	Feedback 
Field 	15 12 3 
Boundary 	6 5 0 
Goal 	9 10 2 
Management 	1 1 1 
Total 	31 28 6 

Comment feedback should come from observer not one person 

Field 	20 7 1 
Boundary 	1 1 1 
Goal 	1 16 7 
Management 	2 2 1 
Total 	24 26 10 

Comment - some examples contradicted 'Spirit of Laws' confusing, however a must in the 
development of AFL umpires 

5. 	Local Video's 
Field 	23 4 1 
Boundary 	4 0 1 
Goal 	3 5 4 
Management 	3 0 0 
Total 	33 9 6 

Comment - excellent concept, comments to be succinct and encourage, more games on video 
6. 	Accreditation 

Field 	11 7 2 
Boundary 	0 0 0 
Goal 	2 2 0 
Management 	0 2 0 
Total 	13 11 2 

Comment - tough but good to get it out of the way in one day. Assisted in standards lifting in '93, 
strong urge to run preceding week of season opener. 
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The 1993 season was a challenging one with 

some of our senior umpires retiring after the 1992 
season. (There were five experienced umpires 
available this season with two of them picked for 
AFL duty.) 

While the numbers were encouraging for this 
season, there were a lot of new umpires, which 
resulted in a relatively inexperienced panel. These 
umpires were asked to umpire at higher levels than 
would normally be the case and to their credit they 
did very w&L 

All umpires started slowly but improved as the 
season progressed, while their fitness levels were 
much higher than in previous seasons which is a 
credit to them for the work that they have put in. 

The field umpires were separated into three 
groups at the start of the year (AFL and League in 
one group, Reserves in the next and Colts in the 
third). While it was designed that the umpires 
umpired in these groups, only it was possible for 
an umpire Lo be promoted to the next level but he 
could not go back a'ards except for the finals. This 
innovation was very successful and will be 
continued next season. 

The umpires in the Colts group were the least 
experienced with only a handful having umpired 
before at this level. They umpired well throughout 
the season and showed that there was plenty of 
talent among them. Congratulations to all of them, 
they will go a long way in umpiring. 

The Reserves group also performed very well. 
They were joined by a number coming up from the 
Colts group and as they had been promoted to this 
level they were then only available for League or 
Reserves football, This put a lot of pressure on 
League and Reserves umpires to perform, which 
they did. 



Umpire oevelopment Report 
After a hiccup early with the unfortunate 

departure of Phil O'Reilly just prior to the first 
game of the season I took over in the role of 
Senior Development Coach and Assistant Field 
Umpires Coach to Mike Ball.  

The Senior Development Squad started training 
on Monday nights with thirteen young aspiring 
umpires from the Junior Council Umpiring 
Panels There were only five committed umpires WE 
in this group, with Man Hartfield, Vance Burton, 
Mark Fussell and Craig Hendrie recommended to 
apply for the WAFL Colts Panel in 1994. 

This year has seen the development of an 
outstanding group of umpires, some with limited 
opportunities, perform admirably. 

There were lo field umpires used in the Colts 
The excellent efforts of David Johnson with 

his enthusiasm for umpiring were reflected in the 
competition and a nun 	r of this group showed ositive attitude 01 us all in our coi ci rrntment to the ability and dedication to develop into very umpiring in the 90's, good umpires with ought lutures. 

Once again Pier Sherwood coordinated To David and Mike Ball, it was a very good 
ye 	On very ess occasions did we raise ou 

Junior Development Squad and the High ScIlQuIs voices it was great to be part of tnt seleeao 
Basic Umpiring Courscs. Those programs are team in both your first years at administrat providing 	new 	young 	umpires 	with 	the You have done umpiring proud. knowledge to umpire Junior Council games and 
hopefully develop into future WAFL panel I feel very proud to have been part of 1993 
umpires. and jook. to the future with excitement iii 

Umpiring is full of rewards for those with txie assisting the progress of umpiring in this State. 

ability, commitment and time to take every You as umpires have allowed me to share 
available opportunity, your excitement and disappointments 	10 

• 	 . 	

i With the strength of the League panel n 1994, umpiring, I thank you all 

we will see at least 5 umpiring at AFL level on a Max Osborn 
regular basis and this will leave the door open to 
our very good crop of young umpires to gain 
valuable League experience. 



FI' 
The 	1993 	football 	season 	was 	very 

encouraging for all boundary umpires. As I had 
been appointed as the new coach, I did not have 1 
any preconceived ideas of any one umpire. This 
gave an equal chance for all umpires to show their 
wares. 

The pre-season was long and hot. The 
introduction of the Emu Export Cup pre-season 
competition meant our umpires had to be ready 
approximately five weeks earlier than seasons 
past. The competition was good for me as the 
coach as it helped me pick my Senior panel. 
Unfortunately, because of the 5CSSOflS  length, I 
believe that some of the umpires died, some lost 
interest and some umpires got nagging injuries. 

The year had a lot of highlights. We had two umpires show to the observers that they arc- 
new umpires on the panel do Senior games in running to their best, they will get a fair chance. 
their first year. Congratulations to David Mason The development of new umpires next year 
and Nathan Jessup. We attracted 8 new umpires will start immediately but I believe that 	ifl 
onto the panel this year and all did very well umpires have their destiny in their own hands. 
considering their lack of experience, Every umpire should try to support the 

The AFL appointed three umpires to their list Association by encouraging new umpires to join 
in Tony Franchina, Bernard Roberts and Dan them at the WAFL. 
Gooch. These umpires did the Association proud Finally I wish to thank all umpires again on a 
and with a little bit more luck one could have fine year and I would like to thank Stewart experienced an AFL final. Tempest on a fine job as my assistant. To Doug 

Throughout the season all boundary umpires and Trevor, thank you for your observing 
showed great determination and desire to better efforts. 
their position on the list. The season was very Congratulations to the Grand Final umpires, 
close and not one umpire showed up another, Tony, Dan, Peter, Steve, Todd and Nathan. Every umpire on the list contributed to each game 
in a positive manner. It could be you next year. 

Next season will see a new year but the plan Adam Peacock 
will stay the same and it is quite simple. If all 



Between the Sticks 

We commenced preseason training with 32 
prospective goal umpires on the track. However, 
as the weeks rolled on, the numbers dwindled to 
27 which was the required number for the 
season. 

From 1992, we lost Peter Kennedy, Graeme 
Rothnie and Terry Keating, but we gained Dean 
Berry (VSFL), Malcolm Evans (Sunday League) 

Cos Martino (WAAFL) and David Shawcross 
(brother of Cohn). All of the recruits should he 
satisfied with their first season in WAFL football. 

Personal milestones achieved during the 
season were Frank Cetinich and Rob Hendrie 
attaining 100 games; Bob Davis and John 
Hauswirth attaining 50 games; and Dean Berry, 
Garry Thomas and Geoff Ferguson achieving 
their first League games. Congratulan ens also to 
David Pinnell and John Marrapodi on umpiring 
their first Reserves games. 

Awards during the year were supplied by 
AMPOL for Goal Umpire of each round and 
Goal Umpire of the Year. These went to: 

Round 1: Rob Hendrie 
Round 2: John Hauswirth 
Round 3: Paul Smith 
The Year: Paul Smith 
Beaumonde Homes Most Improved Goal 

Umpire was David Pinnell, 
State Game representations were Rob Hendrie 

(Vie v NSW); John Hauswirth and Bob Morgan 
(WA vSA). 

During the finals we saw Bob Davis, Peter 
Jeffers and Wayne Jackson umpire their first 
Senior finals; and Gil Bishop and John 
Hauswirth their first Senior Grand Finals. Paul 
Smith was again chosen for the AFL Finals Panel 
and officiated in the Elimination Final, Adelaide v 
Hawthorn. Well done to all those umpires. 

On Grand Final Day, we witnessed very good 
exhibitions of goal umpiring by all concerned: 

Gil Bishop and John Hauswirth in thc League 
with Rob Hendrie as Emergency, Bob Davis and 
Bob Morgan in the Reserves, Cos Martino and 
Doug Green in the Colts with Dean Berry as 
emergency in these last [wo games. 

My grateful thanks go to Roy Ferguson as my 
assistant for 1993. Roy's assistance has been 
first class and he is a great 'sounding board" for 
me. During the year, in my absences with work 
commitments, Roy was required to give the "bad 
news" to umpires which is never a pleasant duty  

but the old pro that he is Roy did the job 
manfully. Roy's feedback, knowledge and 
experience has been invaluable to the goal 
umpires. 

To Trevor Cant, Cohn Raynor and Ron 
Poole, I extend roy appreciation in your capacity 
as observers, your feedback and constructive 
assistance in supplying reports was exemelv 
useful in the development of goal umpires. 

To David Johnson, the Board Members and 
Observing staff my thanks for your assistance 
during 1993. 

After 23 years involved in umpiring (the past 
five as Goal Umpires' Coach) I have decided to 
retire. I am comfortable with the level of goal 
umpiring that I leave for the next coach and quite 
proud to have been associated with the 
development of goal umpires during the past five 
years. 

The goal umpires are a great group of guys 
and a very close-knit unit. When i took over as 
coach, I attempted to mould a fragmented group 
into one happy family. This has been achieved 
and the success can be attributed to the work that 
the guys have put into this aspect. We now see 
umpires officiating in important games with the 
full support of their fellow umpires, gone are the 
days of wishing them the 'worst', 

When I took over, I was given a task that 
sometimes needed hard decisions to be made. It 
has at times been difficult but I hope that all the 
decisions made have been fair and equable. 

Thanks to all umpires, officials etc. for their 
support during the past five years and I hope thu 
goal umpiring remains strong in the future. 

Good luck to you all. 
Neville Lewis 

BECKENHAM MEA'. 
SUPPOR Id THE WANFL, UMPIRES' ASSOCIAI 

Full coops of bulk and BAIl meats available 

Top quality meat at 	'tive prices 
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The Life Membership Award is an annual 
presentation to a member of the Association who 
contributes aboN e and beyond the call of duty. 

This year saw the award presented for the 
second time to a member who is not an umpire but 
who has been involved with umpiring for the past 
13 years. 

Warren South. our head trainer, has been 
responsble for the rehabilitation and preparation of 
umpires in all cl 1 ,-,(,- iplines at all levels, including 
AFL. His knowledge, e.pertise and practical skills 
have enabled many umpires to I runt up year after 
year. B en though their nands are saying enough, 
their bodies are able to continue, thanks to Southyts 
magical hands. 

Warren pi.irchases our medical supplies and 
arranges other trainers to assist umpires throughout 
the season. The latter is not an easy task when 
trainers are asked to be at the grounds by half time 
in the curtain raiser (around 10:00am), stay until the 
completion of the League game and for their efforts 
receive a pittance. 

Warren has also been instrumental in arranging 

ea.loi 	[)niI 	 '1 11,1 h; ,,-- beena 
regular attendee at most Association function ,,. 

The Association and Committee are 
extremely proud to have presented this coveted 
award to Warren and trust diat he will see fit V 

continue in this role for years to conic. 

Well done Warren. 
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1957 A. Chapman (dec) 1974 E. Martino 
1958 J. Ferguson G. Meiers 
1960 L. Flurley 1976 T. Neilson 

A. Gibb (dec) 1977 B. McKenzie 
H. Clair R. Scott 

1962 L. Nathan (dec) 1978 R. Capes 
E. Crisp B. Collett 

1963 R. Montgomery 1979 H. Symons 
C. Fitzpatrick 1980 J. Devine 

1964 D. Cumming (dcc) 1981 D. Aslett 
E. Brunton J. McKay 

1965 L. McComish (dee) R. Becker 
J. Campbell D. Wakenshaw 

1966 J. Smith-Gander 1982 R. Powell 
N. Shepherd M. Hale 

1967 B. Moore 1983 W. Brown 
F. Woods 1984 G. Bishop 

1968 13, Rigg 1985 B. Grimmond 
1970 G. McComish 1986 L. Leicester 

J. Dolling 1987 R. Buckey 
1971 R. Whitfield H. Jardine 

W. Carter (dee) 1989 T. Cant 
1972 C. 	Tills R. Hendrie 

P. Pustkuchen A. Mirabella 
1973 R. Stubberfield 1990 M. Ball 

C. Pratt 1991 R. Davis 

1tTiU 

1977 Ross Capes 1986 Ron Biickey 
1978 i...indsay Baguley 1987 Liz Ball 
1979 Barry Davies 1988 Bob Davis 
1980 David Rowe 1989 Paul Smith 
1981 Gil Bishop 1990 Trevor Cant 
1982 Barry Johnson 1991 Leith Putland 
1983 Les Leicester 1992 David Johnson 
1984 Damian Green 1993 Warren South 
1985 Don McComish 



I .NE  
Dan Gooch 
Todd Hall 

Tony Franchina 
John Porteous 

Peter Frusher 
Steve Babinall 

Peter Jeffers 
John Hauswirth 

Rob Hendrie 
Wayne Jackson 

Bob Morgan 
Bob Davis 

Gil Bishop 
John Hauswirmh 

The 1993 AFL season saw a number of highs 
and lows for the umpires from Western Australia. 
At times the disappointrnenis were a bitter pill to 
swallow for some of us, howevar the experiences 
Of this year will hold the panel, both AFL and 
WAFL, as a whole in a better position for the 
years to come. 

There were only two field umpires on the 
panel this year which was somewhat 
disappointing to all of us, however I am sure this 
will be rectified by us all in the coming season. 
Umpires of the calibre of Greg Scroop, Peter 
Repper and an up and corner in Sam Kronja will 
no doubt make an impact on the AFL scene in the 
coming year. 

The only regular participant from the field 
umpires was Grant Vernon, who at the 
conclusion of this season has umpired 98 
VFL/AFL games. To achieve the ton will be a 
remarkable achievement and we are all behind 
Grant in hoping this milestone is achieved within 
the first couple of weeks of the 94 season. 

There were only two umpires added to the 
AFL lists this year, those being boundary 
umpires Dan Gooch and Bernard Roberts. Dan 
Gooch was selected for the first time on the AFL 
panel this year and by performances so far, is 
assured to continue further at AFL level. 

Bernard Roberts was also brought back onto 
the squad after a few years in the wilderness, and 
after some very good performances, was 
unfortunately struck down by injuries later in the 
year which prevented him from participating in 
more games than he did. 

At the commencement of the season, Tony 
Franchina was only boundary umpire selected on 
the panel. As the season went on Tony set a 
pattern for other boundary umpires to follow and 
until half way through the year was still the only 
West Australian on the panel when Dan and 

Bern 	oined oim. 

'Al 	 m 
Ray Montgomery 
Mike Ball 
Ross Capes 
Ron Buckey 
Ray Whitfield 
David Johnson 
Bob Phillips 
Phil O'Reilly 
Ron Powell 
Len Gardner 

21. 
	 John Devine 

Charlie Pratt 
Greg McDonald 
Dave Aslett 

(89 Boundary) 

WAFL League Finals Umpires 

Field 	 Boundary 	Goal 
Elimination Final: 	Sam Kronja 	Peter Frusher 	Rob Hendrie 
South Frem. V Subiaco Trevor Garrett 	Tim Gooch 	Gil Bishop 

Qualifying Final: Greg Scroop 
Swans v Claremont Peter Repper 

First Semi Final: Sam Kronja 
Swans v Subiaco Greg Scroop 

Second Semi Final: Geoff Pritchard 
West Perth v Claremont Grant Vernon 

Preliminary Final: Grant Vernon 
West Perth v Subiaco Trevor Garrett 

Trevor Cant 
Max Hale 
Robin Dalby 
Bill Carter 
John McKay 
Roy Becker 

I. 
N 

(57 Boundary) 



Grand Final Umpires 

	

Reserves: Field 	Cameron Dawe, Simon Gill, Wayne French (Emergency) 
Boundary Peter Frusher, Steve Babinall, David Mason (Emergency) 

	

Goal 	Bob Davis, Bob Morgan Dean Berry (Emergency) 

Colts: 	Field 	Murray O'Dea, Greg Gilbee 
Boundary Todd Hall, Nathan Jessup, David Mason (Emergency) 
Goal 	Doug Green, Cos Martino, Dean Berry (Emergency) 

Warren South 



Grand Final Umpires Since 1964 

Date Field Boundary Goal 

1964 R. Montgomery B. Carbon M. Rose 
K. Hart W. Carter 

1965 F. Woods D. Hansen R.Parkhouse 
T. Lewis P. Pustkuchen 

1966 R. Montgomery K. Hart R. Parkhouse 
D. do Gruchy P. Pustkuchen 

1967 R. Scott A. Hocking R. Parkhouse 
P. Snow P. Pustkuchen 

1968 R. Scott J. Devine J. Doling 
P. Bruce R. (Dick) Montgomery 

1969 R. Montgomery P. Bruce J. Doling 
J. Devine L. Bromley 

1970 R. Montgomery D. Clair W. Carter 
C. FruIrill (3. Hall 

1971 B. Johnston P. Bruce R. Hartland 
J. Devine B. Collett 

1972 J. Fuhrniann P. Bruce D. Alien 
J,Devine M. Hale 

1973 R. Capes D. Wakenshaw J. McKay 
G. Tipping R. Hartland 

1974 R. Capes J. Devine B. Collett 
G. Tipping B. Haigh 

1975 R. Capes D. Wakenshaw B. Haigh 
P. Cunningham J. McKay 

1976 R. Capes D. Wakenshaw B. Collett 
R. Powell D. Aslett J. McKay 

1977 R. Capes D. Wakenshaw R. Becker 
R. Powell D. Aslett J. McKay 

1978 R.Buckey R.Dalby R. Becker 
R. Capes D. Aslett B. Haigh 

1979 R. Capes J. Devine B Haigh 
J. Morris G. McDonald R. Lee 

1980 J. Morris J. Devine R. Becker 
R. Phillips G. Daniel M. Hale 

1981 R. Capes J. Devine T. Cant 
R. Powell D. Aslett C. Raynor 

1982 R. Phillips G. Woodhouse R. Becker 
D. Gullies D. Davis L.Leicester 

1983 M. Ball D. Ross M.Hale 
D. Rowe G. McDonald L. Leicester 

1984 D. Johnson G. McDonald R. Dalby 
M. Ball C. Shimmon N. Lewis 

1985 D. Johnson C. Shimmon R. Dalby 
P. O'Reilly G. McDonald R. Becker 

1986 M. Ball C. Shimmon T. Cant 
K. ODriscoll S. Tempest L. Cox 

1987 P. O'Reilly C. Shimmon R. Dalby 
G. Vernon P. Nolan P. Smith 

1988 P. OReilly P. Nolan R. Stubberfield 
D. Johnson S. Tempest R. Poole 

1989 M. Ball G. Daniel R. Hendrie 
D. Johnson P. Frusher R. Poole 

1990 P. O'Reilly P. Frusher R. Hendrie 
G. Vernon P. Nolan R. Dalby 

1991 0. Vernon P. Frusher P. Smith 
T. Garrett G. Bergersen R. Hendrie 

1992 G. Scroop A. Neale P. Smith 
T. Garrett T. Franchina R. Hendrie 

1993 S. Kronja T.Franchina G. Bishop 
G. Scroop D. Gooch J. Hauswirth 



L 
A I I 

_
 

V 



Country KGrand 	 tUmpire I 

Cen -.1 Midlands Coastal: 	Byron Hadjimihalakis 	,eni. 

('arnamah: 

ra r: an rdoo: 

Norf'il Midlands League: 
Nort a Midlands Reserves: 

Mercantile Football Assoc: 

Wnrneri Football League: 

Brett Wallington 

Neville Buckingham 

Andrew Burns 
Neil Darby 

Andrew Gill 

Tig Bergersen 

Wayne French 

Neville Buckingham 

fl! 

Peter Frusher 

	

ii Wheatbelt: 	 Murray O'Dea 

	

ower South West: 	Ray Zoch 

tastern Districts League: 	Byron Hadjimihalakis 
Jinstern Districts Reserves: Alan Hislop 

intry 
Season 1993 has just passed and it has been a 

year of change as this year we provided umpires 
to ci > it Ieas. The younger umpires 	cur 
pan ,.--. COt!tii1tc to show enthusi.asnn in urnptring 
countr' 	ootball and with the 	ttiw!e they have 
towards football, quite a fcw an 	n the verge of a 
very successful umpiring career. 

Unfortunately, with the exit of The  Legend 
(hip hip hooray) I have had to ask my umpires for 
any stories that have occurred while travelling to 
counu'y area;. 

Top of the list would have to be Mark (Some 
mothers do have rem) Warren. it is becoming 
very obvious to me that Mark does not like being 
the car driver. Mid season, Mark was to drive to 
Manjimup with fellow umpires Burns and be1n 	lish 	out b) 	fficial. Nno,.v e 	ee 
McQuee, however, when approaching an know, Zochy will only report ' F 	e :11 othe.r 
nterse.cLion in Beechboro, he couldn't quite channels have been exhausted and as he ABC 

understand why the light was red so took a little and SBS were off the air he repciterl thi 
time before he realised that he was supposed to official. Ray also turned to the local umpire 
stop. Don't worry Mark, the other driver had no told him that he had to report the official as well. 
business going through that green light anyway. The reply came back, "I cant, he is my best 
Rumour has it that when boarding the plane for customer', 
the State Schoolboy championships, Mark asked also supplied umpires to the Women's for a parachute. Football League this season and all games were 

Apparently it has been a very good year for umpired by Tig (Permanent Wave) Bergersen 
oranges in the Mogumber area, but really Hadj, and Adam Peacock, How hard it must have been 
trying to buy them at midnight was a bit for Adam to forego his Grand Final appcintn'ent 
ridiculous. Even your travelling companions due to his ALL commitments, but no panic, 
Gilbee and Darby tried to tell you what the trading enter Peter Frusher, only umpires the one game 
hours were. and it's a Grand Final, unbelievable! 

The Eastern Districts once again provided a On a serious note, I would like to thank the 
memorable trip for Hislop, Dawe, Butler and Gill following people. The younger umpires namely 
(S). It was in August somewhere between Slocombe, McQueen, Darby, Neill and Smith 
Quairading and Bruce Rock when they came for their willingness to assist me whenever 
across a member of the opposite sex and her car required. To the expeiamccd umpires such as 
had broken down. All of a sudden, Rolla realises Zoch, 1-ladji, Butler, Bums, Wallington (Boot) 
that is a top class mechanic and tells Alan to stop. and Buckingham, many thanks. To those that I 
Rolla approached the young lady and offered to have left out please accept my thanks mi this 
fix her car (how thoughtful). An hour later Rolla season. 
remembers that he has a game of football to To David Johnson 	thank you for the umpire and that they had better be on their way. 
Considering that you got to the game at Quarter assistance you have given me. I have enjoyed 
time I a.aunie that you gave some of the money working with you. 
back. Finally to Peter Frusher, many thanks once 

Ray Zoch, what will the country do without again for your continued support in recognising 
you next season when you and Heather go the tremendous contribution that our umpires 

make to country football overseas for the luSt time (this year)? Anyway 
back at the football, the place is Deanmill. Zochy Trevor Rees 
was having a little dispute with a Deanmili official P.S. No Legend, No Tarago Trip! after the game (now rare) and obscenities were 



Itl 
IR1-ERS AW 	 OU 	EE 

AP 

LE Gucc OP 

VI!,  



5 

The following Regulations represent the Code of Conduct applicable to all members of the 
WA.N.FL Umpires Association, 

I 	The spirit of these Regulations is to promote a professional image for umpires of 
Australian football and to foster good fellowship and mutual respect amongst members 
of the WANFLUA. 

2 	Behaviour: 
A professional standard of behaviour and conduct is expected of all members 
both on and off the field. 

• 	All members of this Association shall be considered equal and each member is 
required to respect and uphold the rights of other members. 

• 	Umpires shall conduct themselves in an impartial manner and shall uphold the 
laws of the game and the reputation of the WANFLUA. 

3 	A professional standard of attire is required at all in-season games and official 
functions, unless officially stated otherwise. Pre-season games attire may be casual, 
however neat. 

4 	It is incumbent on all umpires to familiarise themselves with The Laws of Australian 
Football and the WANFL Umpires Association Constitution and Rules which form the 
basis of this Association. 

5 	Members shall respect and adhere to directions from the Director of Umpiring and other 
officials appointed by the WAFL, AFL or other controlling bodies or Commissions. 
The only exceptions permitted from this regulation shall be in the instance of decisions 
endorsed by the Management Committee or the membership of the WANFLUA. 

6 	Written complaints regarding alleged breaches of these regulations may be lodged with 
the Management Committee which may then exercise its powers in accordance with 
Clause 21 of the Constitution and Rules. 
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